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EXALTED RULER PHIL RAFFERTY 

LEADING KNIGHT RICH GRIFFITHS 

LOYAL KNIGHT RICHARD LEGER 

LECTURING KNIGHT TERRY CAMPBELL 

SECRETARY LARRY WHITE, P.E.R. 

TREASURER TAMMY FALONE 

CHAPLAIN ROB YOUNG 

ESQUIRE OPEN 

INNER GUARD CHARLIE WALTER 

TILER DIANE HEIN 

FIVE YEAR TRUSTEE MEL HAINES 

FOUR YEAR TRUSTEE ROBERT HEIN 

THREE YEAR TRUSTEE SCOTT MACKEIL 

TWO YEAR TRUSTEE JOHN DeMAS 

ONE YEAR TRUSTEE MIKE HUGHSON 



A Message from your Exalted Ruler  

Hello members all. I hope this note finds you all home, safe and sound. As mentioned 

last month, the Lodge is closed until further notice. I feel this is necessary given the dire 

circumstances we are enduring.  

We have Grand Lodge’s blessing to stay closed as long as we feel it necessary. No 

reason to take any chances.  

We did hold our regular meetings in April but with just the absolutely bare minimum of 

people present. According to our statutes, we still have certain obligations to fulfill, case 

in point, paying the bills. We also installed the new Officers keeping plenty of distance 

between us. Larry White did the honors. Thank you, Larry. 

I mentioned last month that even though the Lodge is closed, we still acquire certain 

bills that must be paid, i.e.: electric, insurance, water testing, gas, etc. etc. I would ask 

again, if you can, please help us offset these expenditures by sending a gift to the 

Lodge and in the memo, please write in “general fund”. It will be much appreciated.  

Also, just to keep you up to date, the contract to sell a portion of our property has been 

signed and the ball is rolling. Surveying is started and not too far from now, we should 

start seeing machines and equipment doing their thing. 

In closing, please stay safe. We will get through this together, I promise. 

Fraternally Yours, 

Phil Rafferty E.R. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MAY BUSINESS ELKS’ ADVERTISING 

 

 

 

 

TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS IN THIS NEWSLETTER, PLEASE CALL PHIL RAFFERTY AT 813-

352-1261.  THE RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS:  $240 PER YEAR PAYABLE IN ADVANCE IN APRIL OR 

PRORATED AT $20 A MONTH FOR BUSINESS CARDS.  ¼ PAGE $25.00 A MONTH, ½ PAGE $30.00 

A MONTH, FULL PAGE $50.00 A MONTH.  YOU WILL NEED TO SUBMIT EITHER AN ORIGINAL 

BUSINESS CARD OR A BUSINESS CARD VIA PDF OR JPG FOR BUSINESS CARD ADVERTISING.  

OTHERWISE PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR AD VIA PDF OR JPG. 

 

 

 

 

 


